2016 VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD


Minutes of the February Monthly VAB Meeting

Thursday, February 9, 2017
2:00 PM, Council Chambers

1st Floor, City Hall (St. James)

Council Member John Crescimbeni, Chairman



Cheryl Brown, VAB Clerk, Excused
Council Member Danny Becton





Heather Pelegrin, VAB Supervisor

School Board Member Cheryl Grymes, Excused



Nichole Oswald, VAB Staff

School Board Member Scott Shine, Temporary Appointee 


Grace English, VAB Staff


Council Appointed Citizen Member Kristanna Barnes





School Board Appointed Citizen Member Denise Wallace




------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

In Attendance:

William H. Jeter, Jr., VAB Attorney

Loree French, Counsel to the Property Appraiser

Keith Hicks, Chief Appraiser

Keith Hall, Commercial Division Supervisor, PAO

Jim Ogburn, Residential Division Chief, PAO

Dana Clark, Customer Service Division Chief, PAO

Sara Machado, Customer Service Division Supervisor, PAO
Chairman Crescimbeni called the meeting to order at 2:07 PM

1. Introductions of Board and staff.  
2. Chairman Crescimbeni stated the first item on the agenda was to approve the 2016 VAB Meeting Minutes from the January 12, 2017 Board meeting.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes from the 2016 VAB January 12, 2017 Board Meeting.  2nd by Citizen Member Wallace.  Board approved 5–0.

3. William Jeter, VAB Attorney, explained the Public Comments procedures.
4. Public Comments section:
· VAB # 1007 – Betty Mordecai, Petitioner did not agree with the Special Magistrate recommended decision and asked the Board not to accept it.
5. Chairman Crescimbeni asked if there were any more speakers that wished to address the Board. There were none, so the Public Comments portion was closed.

6. Chairman Crescimbeni asked for any deferrals from petitioners other than the previous speaker.  There were none.
7. Chairman Crescimbeni asked for any deferrals from the Property Appraiser’s Office.
· VAB # 100004 – Peter Dykstra.  Explanation for requesting the deferral provided by Loree French, General Counsel for the Property Appraiser’s Office, the Board and Bill Jeter, VAB Attorney.  Council Member Becton made a motion to accept the recommended decision.  2nd by School Board Member Shine.  Motion failed 2–3 (Crescimbeni, Barnes and Wallace in opposition).  More discussion was held regarding the deferral.  Citizen Member Wallace made a motion to defer the recommended decision.  2nd by Citizen Member Barnes.  Board approved 4–1 (Becton in opposition).
· VAB #’s 1750 thru 1776, 1778 thru 1794 & 1796 thru 1843, Pivotal Tax Solutions (Agent filing on behalf of taxpayer).  Explanation for requesting the deferral provided by Loree French.  Discussion held by the Board members, Mr. Jeter and Loree French.  Council Member Becton made a motion to defer the recommended decision.  2nd by Citizen Member Wallace.  Board approved 5–0.
8. Consider the recommended decisions listed on the 10 page excel spreadsheet for the 2016 February 9, 2017 VAB Meeting.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to approve all of the recommended decisions on the excel spreadsheet except VAB #’s 37, 1007, 1750 thru 1776, 1778 thru 1794, 1796 thru 1843 & 100004.  2nd by School Board Member Shine.  Board approved 5–0.
9. Discussion was held by the Board and Mr. Jeter regarding VAB # 1007, Betty Mordecai who spoke earlier in the meeting during Public Comments.  The Special Magistrate had remanded the petition to the Property Appraiser, who produced a revised value; however, the Petitioner misunderstood the procedure for requesting a continuation hearing.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to grant a continuation hearing for VAB # 1007.  2nd by Citizen Member Wallace.  Board approved 5–0.
10. Mr. Jeter explained to the Board members that there is an issue regarding the sufficiency of evidence presented at the hearing on VAB # 37.  Mr. Jeter recommended the Board to send the petition back for a de novo hearing with the same Special Magistrate.  Council Member Becton made a motion to grant a new hearing with the Special Magistrate for VAB # 37.  2nd by Citizen Member Wallace.  Board approved 5–0. 

11. Mr. Jeter informed the Board members that VAB # 724’s recommended decision was approved at the January 12, 2017 Board meeting.  The Property Appraiser’s Office brought to VAB Staff’s attention that there was a mathematical error in the decision and on the coversheet.  Mr. Jeter asked the Board to vacate the prior decision and let VAB Staff amend the decision to reflect the correct values including the Portability amount that was not properly taken into account.  The values for the record are After Board Assessed Value should be $484,686 and the Taxable Value minus the Homestead Exemption should be $434,686.  Council Member Becton made a motion to vacate the prior decision and amend the decision to the value read into the record by Mr. Jeter.  2nd by School Board Member Shine.  Board approved 5–0.
12. Mr. Jeter informed the Board that due to some of the deferrals and other items, that the Board would need to schedule an April meeting since there was not one currently set.  After discussion between the Board members, the date, time & location was set for April 20, 2017 at 2:00 pm in the Council Chambers.
Announce date and location of next 2016 VAB meeting:

Thursday, March 9, 2017 at 2:00 pm







      
1st Floor, City Hall, Council Chambers
Meeting was adjourned at 4:01 pm.
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